
Groton Planning Board 
November 28, 2012 

 
Combined meeting with Zoning Board. 
 
Present: Celine Richer, Dave Labar, Russ Carruth, Miles Sinclair (Select Board liaison), Deb 
Johnson, Jenny Burnett, Sharon Nelson (Alternate & Clerk), Slim Spafford (Chairman) 
 
Six members of ZBA 
Audience of 32 people 
 
Chair convened meeting at 7:05 and explained that Zoning Board would take action first.  See 
minutes of Zoning Board for 11/28/12.  After ZBA hearing and vote, Chair Spafford announced 
at 9:20 pm that PLBD Public Hearing for EDP Renewables would be postponed to Dec. 19th.  He 
invited Jeff Nemeth, project manager for EDP, to begin his Power Point presentation which he'd 
come prepared to show for informational purposes relative to EDP's potential wind project. 
Several audience members expressed their opposition to EDP’s proposed future wind project. 
Slim called a halt to Power Point presentation at 9:45.  
 
Minutes of Oct.31st were read and approved.   
 
The Chairman informed the Board of the DES Reclamation Plan approval for Mike Ethier's 
illegal excavation pit.  
 
Under Old Business, the Subdivision Plans for Patti Bailey's land were reviewed.  Corrections 
had been made by Alan Barnard so Celine moved to accept plan as corrected and presented.  
Dave 2nd. Russ abstained as he was not in attendance at the public hearing while the rest of the 
board accepted.  Russ then moved to adjourn at 10:20 pm.  All agreed. 
 
Sharon Nelson, Clerk 

 


